## Reports on Outreach to Board of Supervisors and MMWD by the Woodacre and San Geronimo Valley Flats Wastewater Group

The Woodacre/San Geronimo Flats Wastewater Group is working hard to be in contact with all stakeholders who may be affected by our efforts.

On June 9, 2015 Christin Anderson, Maya Goldstern, and Jim Rawlinson attended the Marin County Board of Supervisors meeting, to thank the Supervisors for their continued support for our 8 yearlong effort to solve our community septic, creek and water issues.

We thanked the Supervisors for grants donated for the original, 2011 Feasibility Study and for the anticipated Environmental Impact Report (EIR). We also expressed our appreciation for a recent County grant request that was sent to the California State Water Resources Control Board for a \$75,000 to do a supplemental feasibility study, which will define the project for review in the EIR. The Supervisors thanked us and encouraged us to pursue this project and expressed their continued support.

On Tuesday, July 7, 2015 Christin Anderson and Maya Goldstern went to the Marin Municipal Water Board Meeting and expressed our gratitude for the \$50,000 that has been promised by MMWD for the EIR. The Board expressed their ongoing support. We also gave them an update on County funding for the studies, and the County's effort to get a \$75,000 grant from the California State Water Resources Control Board. If we get the Water Resources grant, we will then have \$290,000.00 total to fund both the supplemental feasibility study and the EIR.